
MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF LLANFAELOG COMMUNITY 

COUNCIL HELD AT THE LLANFAELOG VILLAGE HALL AT 6.30pm ON WEDNESDAY 

20 FEBRUARY 2019. 

 

Signed:                                                                               (Chairman).                                                                        1 
 

 

PRESENT:  Councillor Gwyneth Parry (GP) – Chairman  

Councillors: D. J. Barlow, C. P. Carnall, C. Coates and J.J. Summerfield.  

 

1  ABERFFRAW FOOTBALL CLUB 

1.1. The meeting was arranged specifically to discuss an urgent request from the 
football club for a lease of no less than 21 years. 
 

1.2 Following the Charitable Trust meeting of last week the Football Club have been 
shortlisted into the next round for funding. If successful they would be investing in 
the region of £60,000 in Cae Cynlas. This investment would include new fit for 
purpose changing rooms as the present ones have reached the end of their life 
and a 50-seat stand. They also have it in mind to start a youth team in the near 
future. 
 
However the Trust has questioned the duration of the lease and asked whether 
this agreement could be extended to 21 years. If not the club would need to come 
up with a plan that would mean relocating the club. 
 

The Charitable Trust was due to meet again in March and required a response 
from the Football Club by Friday 22 February.    
 

 1.3 The terms of the agreement had been discussed in detail by the Community 
Council recently and it was not intended to alter those terms, however members 
wanted to be certain that it was fit for purpose over the extended period. 
 

1.4 Members: 

 examined the wording of the agreement, 

 took into account that the Club assists with the up keep of the  ground, 

 considered the fact that the players come from a wider community (not just 
Aberffraw) and that the Club is hoping to set up a youth team, 

 considered how few other amenities there were in the area, 

 reflected on the pleasure the Football Club brings to residents young and old  
 
It was unanimously agreed to extend the current agreement for 21 years from  
1st March 2019. 
 
The clerk would notify the Club and prepare the documentation as soon as 
possible.  
 

2 NEXT MEETING 27.2.2019. 
  
 


